MDTAP Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 
November 12, 2024

Zoom Meeting Attendees: 
Lori Berrong, MDTAP, Executive Director
Stephen Polacek, MDTAP, Director IT Accessibility Policy & Programs
Dan Doggett, IT Accessibility Program Specialist
Shawn Bateman, AT Reuse Coordinator
Keyonna Baker, Access MD, ADA, Fiscal Manager
Nora Walker, AT & Public Health Coordinator
Heather Ferguson, Director AT Financial Loan Program
Sarah Calhoun, AT Loan Fund Administrator

Betsy Hein, CIL Representative
Kristine Nellenbach, Kennedy Krieger  UCEDD Representative
Karl Belanger, Consumer Representative 
Kevin Cross, Consumer Representative
Dr. Paige Bradford, MSDE Representative
Al Sonnenstrahl, Consumer Representative
Melissa Day, DORS Representative
Toby LaRue Haynes, Consumer Representative
Sama Bellomo, Consumer Representative
Katie Knaly, Consumer Representative
Gabriel Rubenstein, Disability Rights MD (Protection & Advocacy Representative)


Public Guests: 
Joan Green
Intro & General Updates
· Lori shared an update on the MDTAP State Statute submission and intent to generate revenue with the authorization and approval of this bill. A timeline for implementation was noted to include potential approval during the upcoming legislative session with implementation officially on July 1, 2025 and authorization to bill & receive revenue beginning October 1, 2025. This statute process is to allow MDTAP to generate revenue as program operating expenses have exceeded the federal award allocation, requiring our program to make tough financial decisions including the elimination of 6 contracts and non-renewal of an additional service contract.
· Lori shared a slidedeck overview of 2025 Initiatives for MDTAP including building stronger networks with required agencies as identified in the 2022 AT Act Reauthorization – MSDE, DORS, MDoA, and State Medicaid. Additional updates included direct activities to support AT implementation with DDA and expanding geographic and disability representation on the TAP Advisory Council.  
· Council members noted the needed conversation with State Medicaid as an area of focus particularly as it relates to DME delivery and repair delays, and the intersection of apps to run DME. Further explorations and discussions forthcoming. 
· Lori asked council members to extend information and recommendations on any key areas for improvement including outreach to consumer & agencies who may want to work more closely with our program.
· A call for AT webinar topics was asked of the council, with a request to share additional ideas for relevant sessions. It was noted that MDTAP will be publishing its 2025 calendar of webinars in the new year. 
· Lori noted that the 2024 AT Program Year In Review publication (which appears similar to the TAP newsletter) will be sent out in January and asked Council members to share this with those in their network. It was also noted that the Federal Fiscal 2024 data will be collected and submitted to ACL by end of December; a forthcoming data review will be shared with the council during the May/Spring council meeting. 
Assistive Technology Financial Loan Program
· Lori shared that the AT Loan Program received a $700,000 grant from the Association for Community Living with an emphasis on holistic supports to consumers who are deaf/hard of hearing. This grant includes funding to expand Hearing Assistive Technologies (HAT) in the library, expanded lending parameters for hearing aid & HAT financial loans, and training to TAP staff by MAT and NCHATT experts. Sama noted that we might want to include additional agencies to participate in these in-depth AT trainings. 
· Heather & Sarah noted that this grant helps us meet our interagency goals in collaboration with MDoA, and better serves consumers as they piece together their needs from start to finish.
· It was noted that additional grant requests are underway with MileOne Foundation and T. Rowe Price.
AT & Public Health
· Nora Walker, AT & Public Health Coordinator, provided updates on the AT Champions 2024/2025 program, and noted videos from the AT Champions will be uploaded on the TAP Facebook and Instagram account. Sama inquired about whether there is a repository of all the Champion videos from all the states and Nora shared a link to access all the social media platforms where these videos are shared. 
· Nora also highlighted some of the newest 3D AT prints coming out of the fab lab and reiterated the ability to provide some customization when needed. Additionally, it was noted that our continued partnership with UMBC has helped us to build customized prints and handle overflow of print requests.
Equipment Reuse 
· Shawn Bateman, AT Reuse & Access Coordinator, shared an update on our continued collaboration with MD Department of Aging to kick off MD Equips, a program that centralizes information and resources related to DME and AT Access in the state. She noted the WYPR interview on this program in August, and shared updates on the collaboration to share drop-off & pick-up points with the DoA Reuse program.
· Shawn also noted that the Life Skills & Independent Living Transition Kit devices have picked up momentum via the online request form and these devices are being readily distributed to agencies, consumers, and schools, as requested. 
· Sama suggested that a possible collaboration with the public libraries could help us move/distribute AT Across the state and reach more people with fewer costs to the program.
Information technology Accessibility Initiative (ITAI) 
· Stephen Polacek provided ITAI activity updates including the development of asynchronous training for state employees as it relates to building and retaining awareness and skills related to accessible IT; a joint presentation with NFB at the Accessing Higher Ground Conference as part of our continued work with NFB to build awareness of access issues; the development of the Accessibility Community of Practice; and IT Supplemental and Procurement language to be included in State procurement processes. 

AT Training and Library
· Lori noted that the funding received through the ACL grant will leverage the purchase of approximately $15,000 worth of Hearing Assistive Technologies, with input requested and received by MAT and HLAA. This new tech will be highlighted on TAP social pages and will be featured in a special announcement to be shared with the full TAP email list in the coming months. 
Additional Discussion
· Lori reminded the Council that we welcome any feedback, recommendations, and ask they share our announcements with at least 1-2 people in their networks.

Next meeting will be held in May 2025 – Date TBD

